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 This month, we are blessed to celebrate the completion of two courses of study!  On Erev Shavuot, 
Saturday, June 4, we’ll celebrate with our 10th-graders in our annual Confirmation Service.  On Shavuot 
Morning, Sunday, June 5, we’ll celebrate with our Adult B’nai Mitzvah.  (More details can be found on pages    6 
& 7.) 
 Shavuot is the date on which we celebrate God’s revelation, as we believe that it was on this date that 
God spoke the words of Torah to Moses and all those assembled at the foot of Mt. Sinai.  Because it’s a holiday 
about Torah and the chain of tradition, there is a custom of all-night study, known as Tikkun Leil Shavuot, to 
fully immerse in Torah in a variety of forms.  Through study, we experience the revelation of God’s word.  Here 

at TBT, we’ll be using the occasion to celebrate study and our students who have immersed themselves in Torah. 
The nine members of our Adult B’nai Mitzvah cohort have been gathering for the last two years, learning Hebrew, history, 

prayer, and Torah.  For the majority of that time, they’ve been gathering on ZOOM.  Nonetheless, this group of learners have 
formed a connection which will only be solidified on Shavuot Morning when they are called to Torah.  The bond formed between 
the members of the class and our tradition and Torah is reinforced by the bonds they have made with each other. 

I’m especially excited for our community to learn from them.  Over the last couple of months, I’ve been working with each 
of them to craft a d’var Torah, a teaching, on one of the pieces of scripture we read on Shavuot morning.  Between the nine of 
them, we’ll hear personal reflections and deep consideration of a variety of texts: the Ten Commandments, the prophets Isaiah and 
Ezekiel, the Psalms, and the Book of Ruth.  Believe me when I tell you that these divrei Torah are each beautiful, personal, and 
powerful.  The students will also be leading us in prayer and chanting from a Torah which they helped to restore and beautify.  You 
are welcome to join us in person or on our livestream for this special event.  The Shavuot morning service will also include Yizkor 
memorial prayers. 

On Erev Shavuot, we will continue our long tradition of Confirming our 10th-graders into the chain of Tradition that began 
at Sinai.  On that evening, our two 10th-graders will lead us in prayer and teach us about their understanding of the 10 
commandments.  They will formalize their connections to the Jewish people and to our traditions.  They will share with us their 
understanding of the divine in powerful Confirmation Statements.  These two students have delved deeply into our texts and 
traditions.  They have lived up to the name Yisrael by struggling with the complexity of God and trying to develop a personal 
theology.  I look forward to them linking their chain to all those who came before them, and to blessing them on this special and 
powerful moment.  We encourage all those who have been confirmed here or elsewhere to join us for this evening and help us to 
show our students how strong the chain of tradition is. 

Shavuot is an opportunity for us to deepen our commitment to the study of Torah, and so I’ll take this opportunity to 
remind you of our ongoing learning and Torah study opportunities.  Every Saturday morning (almost), at 9:30 a lay-led group meets 
to make their way through the Bible.  When they finish it, they start over.  They are currently making their way through the books of 
the Writings, which means they will soon begin the endeavor all over again.  As we like to teach, the texts may be the same each 
time we come to them, but we are different, and so too our understanding of them. 

On Mondays at noon, I lead a weekly session focused on the Torah portion of the week.  (NOTE: This learning shifts to 
1:00pm on Tuesday in the months of July and August.)  This group spends its time delving deeply into a short section of verses to 
try to gain understanding of what the text actually says and how 2000 years of Rabbinic interpretation has affected the way we 
understand it and how that understanding impacts our practices as modern Jews. 

This summer we’ll also be spending time coordinating with our Lifelong Learning Committee to prepare for our course 
offerings in 5783.  All of our learning opportunities are open to all.  We currently meet on ZOOM, but we hope to move to a multi-
access model very soon.  Regardless, we’re always excited to welcome new learners.  No experience is necessary for any course! 

It is said that when two sit to study Torah together, the Divine Presence dwells between them.  Let’s use this Shavuot to 
rededicate ourselves to Torah, so that we may feel God’s presence around us! 

Wishing you all a Chag Shavuot Sameach, and a fantastic holiday and summer of learning! 
 
L’Shalom, 
Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum 
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 Another unusual year is wrapping up! We have not only held together through a global pandemic, but we 
are thriving! This year we rolled with the punches. Some services, programs, and meetings remained on Zoom while 
we carefully and thoughtfully began gathering again as much as possible. We enjoyed big and beautiful musical 
shows, held a square dance, enjoyed several Pesach Seders, danced the night away at a spectacular Gala 
honoring two amazing couples, and so much more! 
 Our new streaming tech allowed us to reach everyone while at home and we enjoyed the benefits of 
beautiful new screens and projectors in our main rooms for the High Holy Days and beyond. We continued to 
upgrade our building, while working on our security under the watchful eye of our new Executive Director, Eileen 
Schneyman. Our Religious School had a robust year guided by our new Religious School Director, Sheryl Gordon. 

Mazal tov and yasher koach to both Eileen and Sheryl on completing their first year with our TBT family!  
 Throughout this year we continued to use our tech to pray, study, celebrate, and connect with each other meaningfully both 
remotely and in person. We cared for each other through illness and difficult loss. We kvelled with our B’nai Mitzvah and Graduation 
classes as they exceeded all expectations through their lifecycle moments. We came together for Mitzvah Day and gave back to our 
local community. Our TBT Garden flourished, continuing to offer hundreds of pounds of produce to our neighbors in need while being a 
beautiful and active addition to our campus.  
 We continue this year of milestones on Shavuot when we celebrate with both our Confirmation and Adult B’nai Mitzvah classes 
as they complete their studies. On Saturday, June 4th at 7:15pm, our Confirmands, Alec Spar and Jamie Axelrod, will lead our Shavuot 
Evening Festival Service. On Sunday, June 5th at 10am, our Adult B’nai Mitzvah class of nine students will lead the Festival Morning 
service. These dedicated folks have spent the past two years studying weekly with Rabbi Bar-Nahum and me and I could not be prouder 
of their accomplishments. I hope you will join us as we celebrate these beautiful milestones moments with all our dedicated learners!   
 Finally, I want to thank our Board leadership, our hard-working committees, our dedicated staff, and especially our president, 
Dee Greenberg, who shepherded us through this extraordinary time. And as always, my deepest thanks to Rabbi Bar-Nahum as we 
continue to partner daily for the sake of our sacred community.  
 We are headed toward a summer of continued growth, visioning, and planning. I am optimistic that with the pandemic mostly in 
our rear-view mirrors, our calendar this next year will, no doubt, fill up with meaningful and wonderful programming. But as I have said 
many times before, may our focus always be toward continuing to deepen sacred connections to each other as we grow our spiritual 
home, our Jewish community, and our TBT family.  
 
 Wishing you a healthy and rejuvenating summer! 
 B’shira, 
 Cantor Rica Timman 

7th Grade Shabbat 

INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBINOTES FROM OUR CANTOR
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MAZEL TOV TO OUR 
BAR MITZVAH AND HIS FAMILY 

June 18   Spencer Sanoff-Wiener  Robert & Melissa 
 

Hello, my name is Spencer Sanoff-Wiener. I’m in seventh grade at Jonas E. Salk Middle School. I enjoy my 
Bearded dragon, drawing, gaming, and going out with friends. I’m on the high honor roll and involved in 
school sports. For my Bar Mitzvah my parents gave me scuba lessons. I became scuba certified after taking 
classes and doing two open water dives in Florida. I also became Nitrox certified that allows me to go into 
deeper depths and stay under longer.  Thank you to Rabbi Bar-Nahum, Cantor Timman and Mrs. Altman for 
all your help preparing me for my Bar Mitzvah. 

  August 27   Alexandra Manashirov   Maya 
My name is Alexandra, and I am so excited to becoming a Bat Mitzvah in January. I attend Salk Middle 
School, and I’m in 7th grade. I am a proud member of the Boys Scouts of America. As a nice Jewish girl 
and a scout, I enjoy doing Mitzvot by participating in community service activities. I am never judgmental 
and care about people.  I’m a big sister and I love my family very much. 

MAZEL TOV TO OUR B'NAI MITZVAH AND THEIR FAMILIES
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MAZEL TOV TO OUR 
ADULT B’NAI MITZVAH 

Christine Altman 
Becoming a Bat Mitzvah means a lot to me because I have completed my journey with Judaism.  Thank you to Rabbi 
Bar Nahum and Cantor Timman for sharing this journey with me.  I would like to wish my classmates a Mazel Tov. I 
have enjoyed learning with you and I am honored to share this exciting time with you 
 
Barbara Burdman 
I have been happily married to my husband Bruce for over 51 years.  We have a wonderful daughter and son-in-law 
and 3 amazing grandchildren all of whom are active in Temple. After graduating Brooklyn College more years ago than 
I care to remember, I ultimately became the Director of Human Resources for a national company. My spiritual and 
educational journey to become a Bat Mitzvah has exceeded my expectations and I plan to continue my Jewish 
education at Temple B’nai Torah. Many thanks to Rabbi, Cantor, Erith Baum and Marla Solomon for their guidance and 
support. 
 
Dee Ann Coniglio 
I want to thank my husband John for his encouragement and support. Thank you to my daughter Lia for participating in 
my bat mitzvah making it even more meaningful. Thanks to Andrea Silk for her friendship, encouragement and sharing 
her beautiful tallit. Thank you, Robin Wexler, for your friendship, your ear, and sharing your adult Bat Mitzvah 
experience.  Thank you to the members of this B'nai Mitzvah class for lively and thoughtful discussions, support and 
friendship.  Thank you to Rabbi Bar-Nahum and Cantor Timman for creating a spiritual and academic space for this Bat 
Mitzvah journey. 
 
Maryann Gross 
I would like to thank my husband Jon, who always supports me, and my beautiful children, Julianna and Nicole. As part 
of an interfaith family, we were raising our children Jewish. I felt at home here and wanted to fully embrace being 
Jewish.  After I converted, I continued to study and welcomed the chance to be a part of this B’nai Mitzvah class. I 
would like to thank Rabbi Nacht, Rabbi Bar-Nahum, Cantor Timman, and Emily Altman for your guidance and support. 
Thank you to my classmates for making this a wonderful experience. 
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Howard (Hillel) Lev 
Blessed for what I have, who I am and will be tomorrow. The Jew: Temple. Rabbi Jeffrey Gale, Rabbi Deanna 
Pasternak and Cantor Steve Sher Z”l; their passion for Judaism constantly inspires me. The Son: Mom and dad, I 
miss you! You provided a home filled with Jewish traditions and values, love, respect, and kindness. The 
Father: Amanda and Lathan, I am proud of you. You make me smile, laugh and enjoy life. The Husband: Lauren, I 
am honored to share my life with you. I wouldn’t change anything. 6-5-2022 I Am A, Bar Mitzvah. Todah Rabah.  
 
Lauren Lev 
For over 20 years, Lauren has been a member of Temple B’nai Torah, originally with legacy Suburban Temple. You 
might know her from her attendance at Friday night services as well as Lifelong Learning programs and Brotherhood 
breakfasts. Lauren has been honored with the Nassau Region of Hadassah’s Woman of the Year Award for her work 
developing a national version of their Jewish learning program, Training Wheels, for children with special needs.  That 
program, her connection to TBT and her adult Bat Mitzvah study came from three inspirations: Howard, Amanda and 
Lathan. Thank you for your care and love.  
 
Leslie Mittleman 
I am a Wife, Mom and Grandma (of 5).  I have had many different roles in my life, the most joyful and challenging has 
been that of caregiver.  I’m recently retired so I have more time to devote to taking care of my 2 youngest 
grandchildren, Claire and Maggie.  My journey to arrive at this point began with a trip to Israel with my cousin Sue 
Weber.  When she began to speak about doing this, I asked myself “if not now, then when?”  Thank you, Sue, for 
letting me share this spiritual journey with you.  Much appreciation to Rabbi Bar Nahum and Cantor Timman for their 
teachings. 
 
Jessica Spar 
Jessica Spar lives in Wantagh with her husband Eric & children, Alec & Madi. She has been a NYC  elementary school 
teacher for the past 23 years. Jessica follows in the footsteps of her children in being called to the Torah.  Jessica 
would like to thank Rabbi Bar-Nahum and Cantor Timman for helping prepare her for this special day.  Jessica would 
also like to thank her family for all the love & support of her endeavors.  Jessica would like to dedicate her Bat Mitzvah 
to her Jewish heritage & especially her paternal grandparents, Mania & David Zyferman, who were survivors of the 
Holocaust. 
 
Sue Weber 
I hadn’t been a member of a synagogue in my adult life, but after my parents both passed, I felt pulled toward my 
Jewish heritage and wanting to learn and understand more. I joined TBT because my cousin, Leslie Mittleman, was a 
member. The opportunity to prepare for my bat mitzvah has helped me to fill that gap and I am so grateful for this 
opportunity. To take this step with my cousin makes it even more meaningful. Thank you to the cohort and clergy for 
the time, effort and friendships that have come with this journey.     

MAZEL TOV TO OUR 
ADULT B’NAI MITZVAH 

MAZEL TOV TO OUR ADULT B'NAI MITZVAH
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Dear Friends, 
THIS CONGREGATION IS AMAZING AND AWESOME – for so many reasons!!! 
I am just coming off of seeing “The Wizard of Oz,” and I must say that this was such a wonderful, feel good, 
family-oriented event that I was truly kvelling as I sat in my seat.  After being involved with the shows myself 
for many years, I so appreciate all the time and effort that goes into this.  This congregation cannot thank 
you all enough – from the actors, to the musicians, to the stage crew, to lights, sound, make-up, costume 
design, director, producers and choreographer!  It takes a village and this village did an outstanding job!! Our 

entire congregation thanks you for creating an atmosphere of welcoming all into this production.  New friends were made along with 
so many new temple connections.  Bravo Bravo Bravo!!! 
We have much to rejoice in; from the dedicated honorees that we celebrated at our Dinner/Dance, to the Adult B’nai Mitzvah class 
whose accomplishments we are so proud of, to our Confirmands, 7th Graders who are Moving Up, and our High School graduates – 
we are so proud.  I am so proud. These simchas reflect what we are all about.  We celebrate our past along with celebrating our 
future.   
I cannot believe this is the last article of my first year of being your president.  Whew!! We made it - but only because we worked 
side by side.  I have learned an incredible amount this year but most importantly, I have learned that everyone has something to 
offer.  Everyone has the right to be heard.  Everyone has something unique to contribute.   
I must take a moment to thank my INCREDIBLE Executive Board and Board of Trustees who have supported me along with 
supporting each other.  They have worked not only on their own committees but branched out and helped wherever it was needed. 
They were a sounding board for me when I needed it and gave me honest feedback that helped with decision making. I truly don’t 
know what I would have done without you all. This is a group of amazingly dedicated individuals, and I cannot put into words my 
gratitude.  
So what do you think is the story of “Us?”  Are we strong, do we care, do we want longevity?  We have a calling that goes beyond 
words.  It is rooted deep inside of each of us.  Thank you for an amazing first year – we have much to accomplish but our goals are 
clear, our commitment is strong and our future is rooted in LOVE!   
I hope you all have a fun-filled summer.   
With so much appreciation, 
Dee Greenberg, President 

 

MMAAZZEELL  TTOOVV  TTOO……  
 

Andrea & Gary Conwell on the birth of their granddaughter, Ruby 
Taylor Murphy, daughter of Renee and Joseph Murphy, April 8, 2022 
Amy & Dan Neidle on the birth of their grandson, David Jacob Neidle, 
son of Eric and Anna Neidle, April 29, 2022.. 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
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WOULD YOU LIKE A BIRTHDAY, ANNIVERSARY,  
TRAVEL, etc., BLESSING?  

 

You can arrange for a blessing for any Friday night.   
 

Call the Temple office - 516.221.2370 

 

I can't believe it is already June! It's amazing how fast the school year went.  This really was an extraordinary 
year, full of firsts, full of new beginnings.  It was a year of learning about my work, my students and their 
families, and my coworkers, but more importantly, it was a year about learning about myself. 
 

Each day I learned something new, what drives me, what makes me do what I do.  I live my life deeply rooted 
in Torah, I believe that there's always a life lesson that can be found in the text.  Because of this, I love the 
holiday of Shavuot, where we celebrate receiving the Torah.  
 

Our Confirmation class will have their ceremony on the eve of Shavuot, where they will receive the gift of 
Torah, teach what they've learned, and they will talk about what the Ten Commandments mean to them. I know 

what the 10 Commandments mean to me.  Want to learn more, come visit me this summer where we can talk about how much I 
have enjoyed my year of firsts.  I’d love to talk about what this community means to me, how lucky I feel to be given this gift, this 
opportunity.    
 
Sheryl Gordon, 
Religious School Director 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

Hello!   
This year has been a very busy, topsy-turvy kind of year. 
We started off with strict COVID restrictions but still managed to have events via Zoom, like our welcome-back 
craft activity and various Rosh Chodesh programs.  Each one was more interesting than the last. Towards the 
end of the year, we were able to meet again in person and more than 70 sisters came together for our 
Women’s Sedar.   
The Sisterhood/Brotherhood Shabbat was an informative evening with Nancy Cohen from Sharsharet who 
spoke about genetic disease in the Jewish community. 

I wish everyone a wonderful summer and we’ll see you in the fall starting with our Paid-up Membership Dinner.  I encourage 
everyone to join Sisterhood so you don’t miss out! 
Yours in Sisterhood, 
Maryann 

SISTERHOOD 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL
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Hello My Fellow Congregants, 
 
It saddens me to know this is my last article until after the summer. For people who know me, they 
know it gives me a reprieve and with that in mind, let’s begin. 
 
This has been a tough year because of Covid with the Temple opening, then closing, and then 
opening again. We all prevailed with a minor hiccup here and there. It was also nice to see that when 
the Temple reopened that all the arms worked together to help promote the events they were having. 
It was also good to finally have a Brotherhood meeting in person in the Temple for the first time since 
Covid started. 
 

Instead of cakes we had a pizza party at the first Brotherhood Board meeting to help jump start it, and we had Brotherhood events in 
person such as dinners and entertainment with comedians and guest speakers. The Brotherhood breakfasts were nice, and it was 
great to see the camaraderie with fellow Brotherhood and Temple members. We added a few new members to the Brotherhood this 
past year.  
 
Have a great, healthy and Covid free summer. See everybody back in September. 
 
Sincerely, 
Eric Altman 
Brotherhood President 

BROTHERHOOD INVITES ALL TEMPLE CONGREGANTS TO SEE THE: 
 

Vs The Staten Island Ferry Hawks 
Thursday, July 7, 2022 – 6:30pm 

Fairfield Properties Ballpark in Central Islip 
(3 Court House Drive, Central Islip, NY 11722). 

 
 
TICKET PICKUP – When we receive the tickets you will be contacted 
by E-mail or phone and told when you can pick up your tickets. Please include your E-mail address and telephone number on your 
order. 
 
Discounted tickets are $13.00 each - Payment is due no later than June 2  
For Information, E-mail Jeff Cohen at: jeffcohen7@msn.com  
 

Make check payable to: Temple B’nai Torah Brotherhood  
Send to: 2900 Jerusalem Ave., Wantagh, N.Y. 11793 or drop off at the Temple and put in Brotherhood box. 

Please address the envelope to Brotherhood. 
 

Name ____________________________________ Telephone Number________________________ 
 

E-Mail Address___________________________________________   Check # _________________ 
 

Number of Tickets __________                 Amount of Tickets x $13.00 $ _____________  

BROTHERHOOD
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YAHRZEIT FUND 

 

May 1st, Chai Club Dinner and Show: The Wizard of OZ. 25 members and friends attended the 3 PM show 
(The show was just wonderful!), and then had dinner at Jani’s restaurant.  Chai Club photographer, Harvey 
Drucker, took over 150 show pictures and his beautiful show collage is featured on the Temple Website and 
FB page and pictured here on page 15. 
 

May 22nd, Chai Club Mitzvah Day Project: Letters of Thanks to our local Educators, over 75 letters were 
sent out.  Congratulations to Iris Kelmenson who brought this project to fruition and to Phyllis Biernick and Harriet Ostroff who helped 
the community write letters on Mitzvah Day. Thanks also to Rona Kauffman, TBT SA/SJ Chairperson, who has created our wonderful 
environment of caring for others and righteous deeds. 
 

May 23rd Program, The Betty White Story:  Thanks to Co-Chair Jay Schoenberg for making all the arrangements and a big thank you 
to the Chai Club Membership for approving the 2022-2023 Slate and Budget. 
 

Our Programming Team (led by V. P. Ben Cernese) is squeezing in one more 2021-2022 program, featuring the very popular Beach 
Boys. Please join us Monday, June 27 at 7:00 p.m. with 60’s rock historian Vinnie Bruno as he educates us about The Beach Boys, 
one of the most influential bands of the rock era. We will follow in the footsteps of Brian Wilson and The Beach Boys from their early 
days in California as they create their unique sound from surf music (Surfin' Safari) to hot rod classics (Little Deuce Coupe) to their 
baroque pop album masterpiece "Pet Sounds." This is a 90-minute Zoom program filled with video clips of the Beach Boys” 
performances. Please see the flyer on page 18 for the Zoom link. June and July Birthdays will also be celebrated.  
 

As our three-year term as Chai Club Co-presidents is ending, we want to pause and thank the entire Chai Club Board for their untiring 
efforts organizing so many functions, dinners, and cultural events. Special thanks to all areas of the temple that supported our varied 
programming during this period. Congratulations also to my wife, Joan who joined me on this journey. I am so happy that we were 
able to share this experience of working together in support of our Temple.  
 

Special thanks to Financial Secretary, Harvey Drucker, who will be stepping down after many years as Chai Club Financial Secretary. 
Congratulations also to Rita and Harvey on their selection as honorees at this year’s Dinner Dance, they are most deserving. We also 
thank our Past Presidents who were always available to provide advice and assistance: Immediate Past President Tessa Kean, and 
Past Presidents Rita Hofer, Allan Itzkowitz and Stan Friedman.  
 

Congratulations to the new Chai Club Board for 2022-2023! New Co-Presidents, Janis Beldner and Judy Kule have hit the ground 
running and have already started planning for the new year. A warm welcome to our new Trustees: Deborah Schlesinger, Marla 
Solomon and Fred Spivack. We know that the Chai Club will be in the best of hands. 
 

Sincerely, 
Joan and Brian Levy 
Chai Club Co-Presidents 

The custom of reciting Kaddish in memory of a parent or other beloved member of your family at the time of 

Yahrzeit is an ancient and revered practice.  According to Jewish tradition, it is  customary to make a      

memorial contribution in memory of the anniversary of the Yahrzeit of your dear departed. 

CHAI CLUB
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OUR COMMUNIT Y
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Hello from the PTA! 
By Rachel Minkowsky  
 

It’s summer! We made it though an interesting year, and we were able to do it together. The TBT community is 
truly a family. All of us at the PTA look forward to more in-person events together! We wish you a restful, 
enjoyable summer.  

PTA UPDATES 

My first year as Youth Director, at Temple B’nai Torah, has come to an end.  It has been amazing meeting a 
whole new group of teen-agers and families.  We hit the ground running and had some fantastic in-house 
meetings and off-site events.  I hope to continue in the fall. 
As the year ends, we have to say goodbye to some amazing seniors.  These include BNTY President 
Samantha Dar as well as Vice-Presidents Ashley Altman, Hannah Herman and Emma Cullen.  Thank you for 
all of your help and enthusiasm.  You guys made it easy for me to come in mid-year and get up to speed.  
You all will be missed! 

We had such a great turn-out for the chocolate seders.  I hope the 8th graders that attended will join BNTY next year and get 
involved.  We are looking for an 8th grader to join the BNTY Board as next year’s 9th grade rep.  I hope to hear from you.  I also hope 
that all of the 4th graders that attended will be part of MNTY next year.  We’ve got some amazing things planned for next year. 
As most of you know, we have a juke box that plays CDs in the Youth Lounge.  If you are interested in donating music to the Youth 
Group you can leave CDs in my mail box in the Temple office or School office.   
Have a great summer! 
Thank you, 
Mark Derwin 
Youth Director 

YOUTH GROUP 
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As most of you know, we have a juke box that plays CDs in the Youth Lounge.  If you are interested in donating music to the Youth 
Group you can leave CDs in my mail box in the Temple office or School office.   
Have a great summer! 
Thank you, 
Mark Derwin 
Youth Director 

YOUTH GROUP 
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that all of the 4th graders that attended will be part of MNTY next year.  We’ve got some amazing things planned for next year. 
As most of you know, we have a juke box that plays CDs in the Youth Lounge.  If you are interested in donating music to the Youth 
Group you can leave CDs in my mail box in the Temple office or School office.   
Have a great summer! 
Thank you, 
Mark Derwin 
Youth Director 

YOUTH GROUP 
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...dancing...gardening...studying... 

AANNNNUUAALL  SSQQUUAARREE  DDAANNCCEE  
SSaattuurrddaayy,,  AApprriill  2233,,  22002222  

THE GARDEN.  Cleaning, brick work and seeding - it was a 
lovely, brisk and productive day at the Garden.  A new 
growing season begins. 

Our ADULT B’NAI MITVAH CLASS met     
with Sofer Neil Yerman and had the 
opportunity to scribe and adorn letters 
in the Torah.  They worked on the same 
section which they will chant from when 
called to Torah on Shavout morning. 

OUR COMMUNIT Y
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 This year’s production of The Wizard of 
Oz began in January, 2020 and was paused that  
March, when even the lights of Broadway’s      
theatres were turned off.  It took 2 years to get 
back on our journey to The Emerald City, but we 
did it and we picked up some new friends, along 
the way! 
 Our story of Dorothy and her friends was 
brought to life thanks to the hard work and          
dedication of more than 30 cast members, 
ranging in age from a 5 year old Munchkin to our 
92 year old Emerald City Barber!  We welcomed 
many new cast & crew members, which included 
7 families with  multiple members in our ranks!  It 
was also made possible through the dedication of 
our amazing production team, with special thanks 

to our Director, Steve Epstein, & Costume Director, Karen Friedlander, who made our cast look 
like they were wearing the original costumes, and Make-Up Coordinator, Jayne Krompier, who 
made the Witch green & the Tin Man silver! 
 Behind the scenes, sets were moved, props put into place and houses seemed to fly 
with thanks to Melissa Epstein & her stage crew, and the magic of special effects that gave life 
to our story, thanks to Dan Rosner and his crew.  Every successful production needs its own 
magician who can turn cardboard or foam core into a field of poppies and a giant Wizard’s 

head.  Thank you to Mark Plavin, for working your creative sketches into that 
magic!  We were blessed to have so many more amazing people working on 
props & scenery, choreography, lighting, sound and Playbill.  Many, many thanks 
to them all.  We were so fortunate to have Susan Weber join our team and help 
keep us and the orchestra sounding like Broadway professionals! 
 There were many volunteers who helped make things run smoothly on 
the days of performances, applying make-up, selling tickets, candy and raffles.  
We always say that our theatre group is a family & this year that was especially 
true, with people constantly volunteering to help out with the many, many things 
that needed to be done.  Additional thanks to the several people who jumped in 
to replace cast or crew members who were ill, some at the very last minute! 
 We hope you were able to join us for one of our performances, they 
were each magical! Please keep an eye out for our Cast Calls for our 2023    
production & consider joining our cast or crew.  We’d love to welcome you into 
our family. 
        Lisa Shubin, Co-Producer 

OUR COMMUNIT Y
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Social Action/Social Justice Committee 

 
June, with its warmth and long days, brings us beaches, forests, gardens, BBQs and time to unwind. We wish you all a summer that 
is healthy, rejuvenating and full of beauty. 
 
Last month we held our annual Mitzvah Day, a celebration of another year of social action and community service. We were thrilled 
to be able to do so in person!  Our generous committee members, congregants and visitors of all ages and TBT leadership came 
together to plan, to donate and to partake in a variety of activities that provided needed items to a wide variety of people in need. 
Many thanks to all for making another successful Mitzvah Day! How wonderful it was to be together again working in the service of 
Tikkun Olam!  
 
On May 15, representatives of TBT and of SA/SJ attended the Religious Action Center of NY’s (RAC-NY) Long Island wide 
afternoon retreat to learn more about their multi-year Climate Covenant Campaign. It gave us the opportunity to learn about the 
campaign and how to work to effect meaningful climate policy change in NYS. It also gave us the opportunity to network with other 
Long Island synagogues to increase inter-congregational communication and to share projects of shared interest. 
 
The first weekend in June is designated as Gun Violence Prevention Weekend. Wear Orange June 3-5 to show your support 
for finding strategies for reducing gun violence. If you would like to become more active in the important work of reducing gun 
violence, check our Mom’s Demand Action (www.momsdemandaction.org), a grassroots movement of Americans fighting for public 
safety measures that can protect people from gun violence. Our very own Janet Goldstein can provide detailed information and help 
you get involved (DJAGOLD@AOL.COM) 
 
The Garden at TBT is bursting with veggies and flowers! Come visit the garden and see “what’s up.” 
Harvesting has begun and runs throughout the growing season. Please do not hesitate to let Rabbi Bar-Nahum know if, due to 
financial difficulties, you are in need of fresh produce. The information will be kept strictly confidential and you will be able to receive 
periodic deliveries of harvested items. Consider joining our wonderful team of Garden Volunteers (see flyer in this issue) 
 
Summer School Supplies Collection: Once again we will be collecting school supplies during the summer months to help children 
in need return to school well prepared and ready to learn. In addition to our usual recipients, we will be distributing a portion of our 
collected items to recently resettled refugee families.  
 
Ongoing: Although most things wind down during the summer months, the TBT community will still be collecting magazines for the 
Meadowbrook Care Center, non-perishable food items for Congregation Beth Ohr and other local food parties, sanitary supplies 
for women in need, eyeglasses and toiletries for Adopt-A-Battalion. 
 
Although this will be the last Voice article until September, the SA/SJ committee will continue to meet throughout the summer to plan 
for ways to address the needs of our neighbors, the global community and our planet. We will post information about any summer 
programs or initiatives on the scroll, website and Facebook pages so stay tuned! Your input is always welcome and there is an open 
invitation to join the Social Action/Social Justice committee. Our next SA/SJ ZOOM meeting is Wednesday June 22 at 7 pm.  
For information about the Social Action/Social Justice Committee, or any of our projects contact Rona Kauffman at 
ronakauffman@yahoo.com. 

SOCIAL ACTION
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WE NEED YOUR HELP 
 

If there has been a death in your family of which Rabbi Bar-Nahum and Cantor Timman should be aware, or if there is the need  
for a hospital visit for a Temple member, do not assume that "they know" without you having informed the Office.   

 

Please call the Office at 516-221-2370 and provide us with the information so we can keep them informed. 

Join the Volunteers at 
The Garden at TBT 

 
 
Our garden volunteers have been busy getting things 
ready for the 2022 growing season and we are looking 
for additional helpers. 
 
Don’t be concerned if you don’t have a “green thumb” 
or if you have a bad back or knees. There are so many 
different ways you can share your time, talents and 
treasure.  
 
In addition to (or instead of) “typical garden chores” 
you may want to add to our growing photographic 
collection, help build or paint something in, or for, the 

garden, help keep records, pack or deliver produce, help us acquire needed items….the 
list goes on…. 
 
Regular volunteer hours are Sunday and Tuesday mornings, but special projects can be 
scheduled at other times, if needed. 
 
Tell us what you would like to do, and we will find just the right activity for you! 
 
Have a friend who might be interested? Please let them know or bring them to the 
garden for a visit. They don’t have to be TBT members to participate. 
 
If you are interested in joining this amazing group of volunteers, or just want 
more information, please contact Rona Kauffman at ronakauffman@yahoo.com 

OUR COMMUNIT Y
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Chai Club Program 

The Beach Boys Story  
Monday, June 27, 2022 
at 7:00 p.m. on Zoom 

 
Join 60s rock historian Vinnie Bruno as he educates us about The Beach Boys, one of the 
most influential bands of the rock era.  We will follow in the footsteps of Brian Wilson and 
The Beach Boys from their early days in California as they create their unique sound from 
surf music (Surfin' Safari) to hot rod classics (Little Deuce Coupe) to their baroque pop   
album masterpiece (Pet Sounds).  This is a 90-minute Zoom Program filled with video clips 
of the Beach Boys’ performances! 
 

We will also celebrate June & July birthdays. 
Delicious desserts will be served (at your own home)! 

Questions? Call Joan or Brian at (516) 781-4966 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3780366300?pwd=dXVKcE9yRzlHQk5ZVExqeUFnTmgvZz09  
 

Meeting ID: 378 036 6300  Password: 465021 
Call (Audio Only) by Phone: 646-876-9923 

 Do you know?  Circle of Friends is a group of Temple members – singles as well as   
couples - who enjoy each other’s company in purely social settings.  We love to eat together, 
travel together, explore together, and have fun together – the way that friends should and do!  
We are a growing group of members who realize that life sometimes throws us curves but no 

matter what our status – single or couple (married or not), young or not-so-young, Jewish or not – 
we all need our Circle of Friends.   
 As this Temple year winds down and the next one starts up, Circle of Friends continues to have fun and 
food!  The details on these events will be emailed to our members as soon as they become available.  Member-
ship Dues - $18 pp.  
  

 We are also hoping to add 
more events as time goes by.  As 
new members join us, we hope that 
new ideas will come along to        
increase our fun.  We hope that you 
will be part of that growth.    

 
  
Sharon & Ben Cernese 
Co-Presidents, (516) 322-8126 

 

Boat Ride/Food 

Food & Flick 

11:00am - 6:00pm 

2:00pm - 7:00pm 
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Let’s help those in need return to school well prepared and 
ready to learn! 

 

Announcing TBT’s 2022 
School Supply Collection 

July 1 - August 30 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Some Ideas: 
Backpacks, Notebooks, Pencils, Pens, Rulers, Lunchboxes, Erasers, Looseleaf Paper, 

Crayons, Construction Paper, Gift Cards to Staples, etc. 
 

A collection box will be located in the TBT lobby. 
 

If your school hosts a pantry that includes school supplies, please let us know! A 
portion of the items collected will also go to newly resettled refugees 

 

For additional information or for any questions 
please contact Rona Kauffman ronakauffman@yahoo.com 

Dinner Dance Thank You 
 

We are so honored by the Temple’s recognition. The Dinner Dance Committee is to be thanked for 
their untiring efforts ensuring each detail was perfect. We thank each of you that attended during 
these cautious times. We thank congregants and friends for their donations to the Temple, but more 
importantly for everyone’s love and support. 
 

Sincerely,   
Rita and Harvey Drucker  

Joan and Brian Levy  

OUR COMMUNIT Y
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TZEDAKAH

CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In appreciation of:  
Rabbi for their wedding ceremony from Alexa Salzman & Nick Konya 
 
GIFT OF LOVE 
In memory of: 
Barbara Burg from Marvin & Julia Weinstein 
 
SOCIAL ACTION FUND & GARDEN FUND 
In memory of: 
Ray Lynn Saunders from Marlyn Appelt 
Lewis Zimmerman from Fran Harelick & Lenny Rosenblum 
 
RABBI ROBERT RAAB SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In memory of: 
Ray Lynn Saunders from Marlyn Appelt 
In honor of: 
Rita & Harvey Drucker from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht 
Joan & Brian Levy from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht 
Joan & Brian Levy from Marlyn Appelt 
Rita & Harvey Drucker from Marlyn Appelt 
In appreciation of:   
Dee Greenberg from Janis & Jim Beldner 
All the Purim Goodies from Marcia Kotkin 
 
MITZVAH MAKERS & CARING COMMITTEE 
In honor of: 
Birth of Miriam Tzimmel from Jayne Krompier 

GENERAL FUND 
In honor of: 
Yom gadol sh’li from Ruth Selig 
 
TORAH FUND 
From Rob & Debra Saunders 
 
BEAUTIFICATION FUND 
In memory of: 
Barbara Sandler from Marlyn Appelt 
In honor of 
Birth of our granddaughter, Ruby Taylor Murphy from Andrea & 
Gary Conwell 
Selma Greenstein becoming a great grandmother from Beth & Josh 
Levin & Family 
 
TZEDAKAH FUND 
In memory of: 
Bert Leventhal from the Harelick & Nachbar Families 
 
ONEG SHABBAT & FLOWER FUND 
Bar Mitzvah of Spencer Sanoff-Weiner from Robert & Melissa Sanoff-
Weiner 
 
MAZEL TOV TO: 
Andrea & Gary Conwell on the birth of their granddaughter Ruby 
Taylor Murphy 

 

April Winners  -  2022 Cash Calendar 
4/4 103 Brandon Kraut 
  Susan Weiss 
4/5 019 Louise Star 
  Joan & Brian Levy 
4/9 523 Sharon & Ben Cernese 
4/10 376 Lori Cohen 
4/12 473 Steve Grossman 
4/20 412 Anony Baroukh 
  Steve Grossman 
4/22 503 Malise Star 
  Rob Rubinstein 
4/27 728 Rob Ryan 
  Susan & David Rifkind 

2920 Long Beach Rd. • Oceanside, NY 11572

Call today: (516) 536-3600

• Letterhead • Envelopes • Business Cards 
• Brochures • Journals • NCR Forms • Newsletters 
• Graphic Design • Mailing Lists • Mailing Services • Invitations
• Website Design • Internet Ads • Email Blasts • Promotional Items

Quality 4, 3, 2 & 1-color printing
and copies at very reasonable prices!

Peace of Mind Guarantee: 
At PIP Printing in Oceanside you 
always receive personalized service 
from people who care about your 
business as much as you do.

Try us. You’ll love our service!
> > > > > > > > > > > >

Professional
GRAPHIC DESIGN

Services

Email: pip268@pip.com • www.pip.com/oceansideny

and more . . .

2915 Long Beach Rd.ñOceanside, NY 11572
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YAHRZEITS: 
Alan Lazarus from Linda Lazarus 
Morris Potaschnik from Jerome Post 
Marilynn Berman from Ellen Berman 
Marvin Meyerson from Robert & Carol Meyerson 
Max Konigsberg from Freyda & Warren Kolinsky 
Lee Herbert Boyarsky from Marc Herbert 
Lucille Kamler from Judith Kamler 
Shirley Fingerhood from Shelly & Fred Spivack 
Beatrice Rosalimsky from Lori & Evan Abraham 
Michael Paley from Edward Paley 
Leah Betensky from Stephanie Neigeborn 
Mark Albert from Harvey Albert 
Beth Mills Gardner from Ruth Selig 
Frances Asher from Barbara Kitay 
David Frank from Sheree Frank 
Frances Gumina from Joan & Brian Levy 
Randy Brenner from Rich Epler 
Rose Weinstein from Julia Weinstein 
Benjamin Jacobs Julia Weinstein 
Isaac Noll from Richard & Francine Tepper 
Miriam Kurtter from Eugene Goldberg 
Juliette Hendrickx from Deborah Schlesinger 
Kit Martin from Eugene Martin 
Aaron Louis Nyer from Neal Nyer 
Roberta Prosky from The Prosky Family 
Bessie Dunn from Marilyn Kugal 

Arnold Mates from Ellen & Richard Goolnick 
Kate Feinberg from Doris Derwin 
Cantor Walter Lewis from Diane Lewis 
Donald Epstein from Carol & Jeff Finkel 
Richard Giller from Helen Schnee Giller 
Harold Liebowitz from Rita & Harvey Drucker 
Teddy Feder from Harvey Feder 
Sol Goldstein from Elaine Goldstein 
Adele Greenbaum from Richard Epler 
Etka Seftel from Allan & Marsha Seftel 
Martin Block from Stephen Block 
Ruth H. Klein from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Sarah Sontag from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Alfred St. George from Yolanda & Ira Friedman 
Ruth Geller from Jacqueline Wasserstein 
Gloria Wasserstein from Gary Wasserstein 
David Block from Barry Block 
Robert Maus from Kathy Kliegman & Tom Maus 
Yury Likht from Boris Likht 
Judy Bardavid from William Bardavid 
Sally Bardavid from William Bardavid 
Murray Futernick from Lois & David Swawite 
Walter C. Jaroszewicz from Michele Alterman 
Walter K. Jaroszewicz from Michele Alterman 
Louis Selonek from Roberta Chase 
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SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS 
 
The giving of Tzedakah for a birth, birthday, Bar/Bat Mitzvah, wedding, anniversary, or death is 
part of our heritage. Your generosity provides for Temple B'nai Torah to sustain programs for our 
members. An inscribed card is mailed to the person named, acknowledging your gift. We thank 
you for your donation.  
 
For either the Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund or Cantor’s Discretionary Fund or any of the Endowment 
Funds, please make your check payable to the fund; for all other fund donations, please make 
your check payable to TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH, 2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11793-2025. 

 
Below is an up-to-date list of temple funds.  Some funds from all legacy congregations have been 
combined with Temple Board and family approval.  
 
Adult Education Fund                   Funds used to sponsor Adult Ed. Programs. 
Adult Library and the Rabbi Deanna Pasternack Children’s Library Fund 
           Funds used for purchases for our library. 
Beautification Fund              Funds used for the upkeep of the building & grounds. 
Bishop Family B’nai Mitzvah/Religious School Fund 
           Funds used for Bar/Bat Mitzvah and school programs. 
Blau (Matthew) Drama Fund        Funds used for the Temple Show (E. Solomon oversees). 
Blumenkranz (Fred) Fund        Funds used for the eternal light. 
Caring/Mitzvah Makers Fund       Funds used by the mitzvah makers. 
Chapel Fund         Funds used to beautify/maintain our sanctuary. 
College Fund         Funds used for our college students to celebrate 
           Jewish holidays via mailings and gifts. 
Floral Fund          Funds used for sanctuary flowers. 
Friedman Stage Fund                   Funds used for the upkeep of the stage. 
General Fund/Gift of Love       Funds used for the running of our temple. 
Goldblatt Fund for the Disabled 
           Funds used for adaptive equipment for physically challenged. 
Holocaust Education 
   Memorial Fund         Funds used to maintain our memorial and Holocaust section 

       of the library and provide special youth scholarships. 
Lowell Golden Center Fund       Funds used for mailroom equipment. 
Music Fund in Memory of Cantor Walter Lewis 
           Funds used for special musical events. 
Past President’s Fund                   Funds used to purchase plaques for past presidents. 
Prayer Book Fund         Funds used to purchase new prayer books. 
Rabbi Raab Fund          Funds for youth programs. 
School Enrichment        Funds used for Jewish education. 
Social Action /Social Justice Rosenheck Memorial Fund 
           Funds used to promote social action and justice. 
Tallit Fund          Funds used to clean tallit. 
Torah Fund          Funds used to pay for repair of religious articles. 

SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS
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Tot Shabbat Fund         Funds used for our tiny tots’ program 
Tzedakah Fund         Funds used for Tzedukah. 
Youth Activities Com. Fund       Funds used for our temple youth.           
Weinstein (Bernard) Fund       Funds used for Youth/Conclave. 

 
Special Memorial Funds 

Judy Bardavid Fund (Gift is given to worthy confirmand) 
Stephen Bigman Fund 
Harvey Beller Fund (Administered by Brotherhood-provides an award to a worthy student) 
Harvey Cohen Fund (Temple supplies at the discretion of the Cohen Family) 
Steven Cohen Fund (Temple supplies at the discretion of the Cohen Family) 
Edwin Kaminsky Fund 
Doris and Ed Kliegman Adult Education Fund (Fund used for adult education programs) 
Matthew Klein Fund  
Dr. Pat Kussoy Fund (Fund used for youth camps, particularly the disabled) 
Rose Lowenberg Fund 
Rose Mandel Holocaust Fund 
Ellen Paley Fund 
Rabbi Raab Fund (Fund used for summer camp scholarships) 
Scherzer Fund-Youth Fund 
Helen Solomon Fund (Fund used at discretion of Martin & Elliot Solomon) 
Yucht Scholarship Fund (Funds used for a gift for a deserving confirmand) Zelman Fund 
I. Zuckerman Fund  

 
Temple B’nai Torah DONATION FORM (Include with your donation.) 

 

Donation $___________________________________Date:        
 

To (which fund):             
 

 In Memory of:             
 

 In Honor of:             
 

 In Appreciation of:            
 

Name and Address of Donor :           
 

               
 

Person to be Notified of Donation:           
 

Address:              
 

Acknowledgement Sent:            
TBT Voice __________________________________ 
Book Plate __________________________________ 
 

Please call the Temple office (516-221-2370) with any questions. 

SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS
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Brotherhood/Men’s Club 
EYEGLASS COLLECTION 

 

Recycle your old glasses and sunglasses and help provide 
others with the gift of improved sight!  
 

Look for the collection box in the Temple lobby.  
 

For information contact: Richard Tepper at richardtepper@hotmail.com 
Ph: 516.524.0639

MITZVAH MAKERS 
 

We are here to lend an ear, provide cheer, and help where there is a need! 
 

If you are in need of a ride, a phone call or some shopping, we are here for you! 
 

If you would like to volunteer in any way you can, you can be here for others! 
 

Please contact Mitzvah Makers through Amy Neidle at 
 agneidle@gmail.com or 917-734-2575 

 

UUNNIIOONNGGRRAAMMSS 

The following is a list of the boys and girls who will be celebrating their Bar/Bat Mitzvah through December, 2022. Circle the 
names of those to whom you would like to send congratulations, and PRINT your name and SHORT sentiment as you want it to 
appear on the Uniongrams. Please return the list promptly with $1.25 for each Uniongram made payable to 
TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH SISTERHOOD and MAIL to Marlyn Appelt, 31 Hark Lane. Westbury, NY 11590, at least 2 
weeks prior to the even 
 
    

  
 
 
 
 
 
  

   
 

 _____________Uniongrams @ 1.25each__________________ 
 

 

 PLEASE PRINT______________________________________ 
 
PLEASE NOTE: All uniongrams requested must be submitted TWO WEEKS IN ADVANCE, either by mail or left in the 
Uniongram box in the Temple office.  PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CASH IN THE MAILBOX.  We cannot be     
responsible for lost money. 

DATE CHILD’ NAME PARENTS 

June 18 (M) Spencer Sarnoff-Weiner Robert & Melissa 

August 27 (F) Alexandra Manashirov Maya 

September 10 (M) Paul Joseph Siegel Mitchell & Michelle 

October 15 (F) Alyssa Abrons Mitchell & Debbie 

 (F) Sarah Wallis Gregg & Elina 

October 22 (M) Evan Korman Paul & Polly 

 (M) Maxton Shafran Brad & Allison 

October 29 (M) Benjamin Ledoux Stacy 

November 5 (F) Alexis Schoenfeld Stuart & Laurie 

November 12 (M) Jacob Klein Jason & Dawn 

December 3 (M) Ryan Bachman Daniel & Dale 

December 10 (M) Benjamin Falletta Rachel 

OUR COMMUNIT Y

MITZVAH MAKERS 
 

We are here to lend an ear, provide cheer, and help where there is a need! 
 

If you are in need of a ride, a phone call or some shopping, we are here for you! 
 

If you would like to volunteer in any way you can, you can be here for others! 
 

Please contact Mitzvah Makers through Amy Neidle at 
 agneidle@gmail.com or 917-734-2575 

 

UUNNIIOONNGGRRAAMMSS 

The following is a list of the boys and girls who will be celebrating their Bar/Bat Mitzvah through December, 2022. Circle the 
names of those to whom you would like to send congratulations, and PRINT your name and SHORT sentiment as you want it to 
appear on the Uniongrams. Please return the list promptly with $1.25 for each Uniongram made payable to 
TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH SISTERHOOD and MAIL to Marlyn Appelt, 31 Hark Lane. Westbury, NY 11590, at least 2 
weeks prior to the even 
 
    

  
 
 
 
 
 
  

   
 

 _____________Uniongrams @ 1.25each__________________ 
 

 

 PLEASE PRINT______________________________________ 
 
PLEASE NOTE: All uniongrams requested must be submitted TWO WEEKS IN ADVANCE, either by mail or left in the 
Uniongram box in the Temple office.  PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CASH IN THE MAILBOX.  We cannot be     
responsible for lost money. 

DATE CHILD’ NAME PARENTS 

June 18 (M) Spencer Sarnoff-Weiner Robert & Melissa 

August 27 (F) Alexandra Manashirov Maya 

September 10 (M) Paul Joseph Siegel Mitchell & Michelle 

October 15 (F) Alyssa Abrons Mitchell & Debbie 

 (F) Sarah Wallis Gregg & Elina 

October 22 (M) Evan Korman Paul & Polly 

 (M) Maxton Shafran Brad & Allison 

October 29 (M) Benjamin Ledoux Stacy 

November 5 (F) Alexis Schoenfeld Stuart & Laurie 

November 12 (M) Jacob Klein Jason & Dawn 

December 3 (M) Ryan Bachman Daniel & Dale 

December 10 (M) Benjamin Falletta Rachel 
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Michael C. Horwitz, CPA, P.C.

76 Massapequa Avenue 
 Massapequa, New York 11758

516-850-5472
E-Mail: mhorcpa@aol.com

½ OFF CARDS 
(IAVARONE BROS SHOPPING CENTER) 

ADDITIONAL 15% OFF CARDS, GIFTS, BALLOONS & GIFT BAGS 
EXCLUDING DISCOUNTED TOYS, ALUMINUM, SALE ITEMS – NOT VALID MAY, JUNE, 

DECEMBER, MINIMUM $5.00 PURCHASE 
MUST PRESENT THIS COUPON. VALID AT WANTAGH LOCATION ONLY 

1/2 OFF CARDS
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Monument AD for VOICE 

Size of business card 

 

 

WANTAGH SHOE REPAIR 
1892 Wantagh Ave, Wantagh, NY  11793 

(516-826-7150) 
 

• SHOES, BOOTS, BAGS, ZIPPERS, JACKETS 
• ALL TYPES OF LEATHER WORK 
• FREE SHINE - LEATHER SHOE REPAIR 
• KEYS MADE,WATCH BATTERIES AND BANDS 

 

 
Trusted to Appraise Our Clients’  

Valuables and Treasured Pieces for  
Over 32 Years 

  

 
 

 
Barry S. Block, G.G, C.S.M.-N.A.J.A., A.S.A., A.S.G. 

Master Gemologist Appraiser® 
 

55 Cherry Lane, Suite 102 
Carle Place, NY 11514 

516-248-8130 

STAMPS & COVERS FOR THE COLLECTOR 

US AND FOREIGN, EBAY SALES 

  CONTACT BRIAN LEVY- 516-781-4966 

BELLOBL@GMAIL.COM 

Ellie Dayton
President

edayton@ totaltravelmgmt.com 

www.totaltravelmgmt.com
3828 Niami Street

 Seaford, New York 11783
516-222-9229 Fax 516-222-9242

 In Business 45 Years
Total Travel Management

In Business 45 Years
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• Auto, Home, and Personal Insurance 

 

• Business Insurance 
 

• Life & Health Insurance 
 

• Group Benefits 
 

“We provide insurance solutions for the unexpected!” 

The Excelsior Group
71 South Central Ave

Valley Stream, New York 11580
Phone: (516) 568-0800 Fax: (516) 568-0809

Lane S. Rubin, President 
lrubin@tegins.com 
www.tegins.com 
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BBoobb  AAuuddeettttee                                                516 781-1400 
  OOwwnneerr  
 

   Concord Cleaners 
   3350 Park Avenue * Wantagh NY  11793 

 
Since 1955 

 
Dry Cleaning                        Wedding Gown Preservation 
Shirt Laundering              Household & Drapery Cleaning 
Expert Alterations                   Summer & Winter Storage 

 

In Memory of  Louis Zimmerman 

 

~Joyce 

In Memory of  
Louis Zimmerman

~ Joyce
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Friday, September 2 
6:15 to 7:15 pm 

 

Current Temple members and 
potential new members invited 

 
Look for more information on our 

August online Scroll  

We welcome & encourage potential new members to reach out 
to us for information about joining our congregation! 

Please contact Eileen Schneyman in the Temple offIce at  
(516) 221-2370 or Nadine Salzman at Alexacarly@aol.com 

“Bee” on the lookout for the 

TBT High Holiday Honey Sale 

this August! 

Look for more information on our August online Scroll 

OUR COMMUNITY
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Main Telephone: 516-221-2370
Ext. 
#10 - Marilyn Pomeranz, 
	  Congregation Liaison
#13 - Eileen Schneyman, 
	  Executive Director 
#15 - Phyllis Herschlag, 
	  Bookkeeper, A/R & Billing
#19 - Cantor Rica Timman
#20 - Kitchen
#21 - Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
#22 - Joann Lino, 
	  Religious School Assistant
#24 - Sheryl Gordon 
           Religious School Director
           Mark Derwin
	   Youth Group Director
Rabbi Emeriti:
	 Rabbi Sanford Jarashow z”l
	 Rabbi Albert Lowenberg
	 Rabbi Robert Raab  z”l
Cantor Emerita: 
    Cantor Ellen Weinberg

Mission Statement
Temple B’nai Torah is a diverse 
caring congregation that embraces 
a progressive and inclusive vision of 
Reform Judaism through worship, 
study of Torah and righteous 
deeds. We are creating a multi-
generational home in our region by 
staying connected to our roots, as 
well as offering spiritual enrichment, 
Jewish education and community 
engagement.

Email: tbtvoice@tbtwantagh.org

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH
2900 Jerusalem Avenue

Wantagh, NY 11793

Tel: 221-2370

Fax: 221-5082

Emergency Tel: 516-500-3682
WEB SITE: www.tbtwantagh.org

 Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
Cantor Rica Timman

THE VOICE
is published monthly
by Temple B’nai Torah

 EDITOR- Jo-Ann Portnoy

The TBT  
  Voice 
 

 

2900 Jerusalem Avenue 
Wantagh, NY  11793 

Address Correction Requested 

  

Candle Lighting 
June 2022 

MMaayy  tthhee  lliigghhtt  ffiillll  yyoouurr  ssoouull  wwiitthh  lloovvee  &&  ppeeaaccee!!  

SShhaabbbbaatt  SShhaalloomm!!  

June 
June  3  8:04 pm 
June 10  8:09 pm 
June 17  8:12 pm 
June 24  8:13 pm 

 

July 
July  1  8:13 pm 
July  8  8:11 pm 
July 15  8:08 pm 
July 22  8:03 pm 
July 29  7:56 pm 

 

August 
August  5  7:49 pm 
August 12  7:40 pm 
August 19  7:30 pm 
August 26  7:20 pm 

  
https://www.facebook.com/TBTWantagh/ 
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